AS THE WOOD TURNS

January 2014 - Issue number 194

Next Hands On will be on Saturday, Jan. 18 10am until noon. We invite beginning turners to a learning opportunity at the next Hands On. This instruction will be one on one. Spindle or bowl turning techniques will be covered. Please reserve your lathe with David Rice at dergas @aol.com.

Minutes of the January 7, 2014 potluck party







Nigel addresses the group & announces lifetime membership awards to Wally Kemp & Mal Partridge. Each received a framed certificate of appreciation from the club.



Gift grab objects from the Mass. South Shore Woodturners Holiday Party at Hank's Dust Bowl Tuesday, January 7th, 2014

A few people did not get their picture and gifts taken.

Ken Lindgren drew a red Cedar bowl turned by Skip Brown

Jeff Keller got a Cherry bowl that Paul O'Neil made.

Bob Allen got a top that Jeff Keller made. The handle was a piece of Yew root from his next door neighbor's tree that Dooley, myself, & Bob dug up Skip Brown got an ornament with a tree inside that Lenny Mandeville made. Steve Wiseman got a goblet that John Voloudakis made.

John Voloudakis got a sphere that Wally Kemp made.

Wayne Collins made a pen that Barbara Kemp drew.

2013 MSSW Officers

President- Nigel Howe nbhturnings@yahoo.com

Vice president Bob Allen
(781) 934-9583 trn3345@gmail.com
Treasurer Wayne Miller
(781)784-7820 wayne33@planetzaide.com

(781)784-7820 <u>wayne33@planetzaide.com</u> **Secretary** Jeff Keller

(781) 878-7310 <u>ikeller@nerej.com</u>

Librarian Charles Rosen charlesrosen1@comcast.net

Web site: http://www.msswt.org/

Webmaster – Eileen Walker

basicallyeileen@gmail.com



Next Meeting

Tuesday, January 28, 2014 - at Hank's dust bowl at 409 Washington St., Abington, MA

Refreshments – by Bob Scott

Member Challenge – glue some wood together, turn, bring to meeting to talk about segmenting

Demonstration – Eileen Walker – discuss use of Dropbox for members



Mike Veno holds a pepper grinder turned from Tulipwood by Kevin Coughlin



Kevin Coughlin holds a small bowl turned by Mike Walker



Ben Natale tries on a necklace turned by Dusty.



Mike Walker has a natural edge footed bowl turned by Ken Lindgren



Bill Dooley holds a hollowform turned by Nigel Howe from a piece of wood that was originally Hank's.



Paul O'Neil received a natural edge bowl turned by Ben Natale.



John Shooshan is opening what was a necklace turned by Dusty (one of two he submitted).



Lenny Mandeville holds a box turned by Bill Dooley.



Carmen Cardoza drew a lidded box made by Bob Allen



Wally and Barbara look on as members take part in the gift grab.



Dusty is holding a "ball in a box" turned by Michael Veno



Wayne Collins holds up a bell turned by Eileen Walker



Eileen is holding two wine bottle stoppers on their bases turned by John Shooshan.

Elections - We will be holding elections for any replacement officers at the January meeting. If anyone is interested in any of the officers positions, they should come prepared to announce such.

Safety suggestion contest - Nigel awarded Eileen Walker a \$30 gift certificate to the Woodturners Catalogue for winning his Safety Suggestions contest. Nigel will present a similar award next December so members should keep the safety suggestions coming in.

James Library craft sale in Norwell center December 7th. Pictured are some of our club members and a few of the turned items for sale. Business was brisk and everyone who took part sold something.





Tom Holland, of Norwell, brought a 15" tall segmented urn to the meeting made by a friend who gave to him.

Other items



Pictured is a sweet gum tree just off of Norwell center that the club cut up at a December chainsaw party. We also got some pieces from another home also near Norwell center. The latter was a yellow wood similar to honey locust.

Coming events and shows

Bowl Gouge Clinic - Saturday, February 1st, 2014 conducted by Nigel Howe. There will be two groups, one in the morning, and one in the afternoon. There will be a sign up sheet and it will be \$20 to participate.

Warren Carpenter will visit our group the weekend of April 26th and 27th in 2014. He will present a demo on crotch work. Check out http://woodbywarren.com/ to see some of his turnings.

Items For sale

Club store: We have CA glue 2 oz \$4, 8 oz \$12, 16oz \$21. Accelerator 2 oz spray \$3, 8 oz refill \$5. Debonder 2 oz \$3. Anchor seal \$15/gallon. Hats \$15. Sanding discs, Steve Worcester 2" \$2.50, 3" \$4/10 PAC, Klingspor 2" \$2.25, 3" \$3.25.

stevwsmn@aol.com Steve Wiseman

Blue Mule lathe - \$300 o.b.o Peter Cahill

Nova 3000 Lathe - \$1,500 contact Andy Osborne @ 781-254-1968

If you have any items sitting around that you no longer want, why not draw up a list and prepare some pictures that could be used in a forthcoming newsletter and on the club website? - items listed for sale in the newsletter or website will be reviewed after three months, or so, to determine if they should be removed on continued.